
 

 

Dear Friends of FPC in Germantown: 

The Apostle Paul devoted passionate energy to raising funds to support the poor in 

Jerusalem during a time of famine that is well documented during the years of 46-47 

A.D. One of the fortunate by-products of this project is that the subject was addressed 

in his epistles, and we have significant Biblical teaching about Christian giving. The 

theme of giving is addressed in Romans and First Corinthians, but the ninth chapter 

of Second Corinthians is Paulõs most extensive treatment of this important subject. 

The point is this: the one who sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, and 

the one who sows bountifully will also reap bountifully. Each of you must 

give as you have made up your mind, not reluctantly or under compul-

sion, for God loves a cheerful giver. And God is able to provide you with 

every blessing in abundance, so that by always having enough of every-

thing, you may share abundantly in every good work.  

One of the marks of spiritual maturity is generosity. Generous giving is an expression 

of trust in Godõs providential care for his children. God is able to provide us with eve-

ry blessing in abundance. Paul has no interest in a quid pro quo approach to our rela-

tionship with God. That is, give in order to get from God. Rather Paul is calling us to 

a life of trust in Godõs grace where our present and future needs are not occasions for 

anxiety but are calmly placed in Godõs hands. 

The Bible teaches that we are not saved by good works, but it also teaches that we are 

saved for good works (Ephesians 2:8-10). Participating in the good works that God 

has prepared for us is one of the great privileges of the Christian life. When we serve 

as Godõs partners in the work of redemption, the impact of our lives becomes eternal. 

In the quest to live lives of significance, lives that matter, lives that make a lasting dif-

ference, there is no greater satisfaction than sharing abundantly in every good work 

that God has prepared for us. 

As we move into the fall, it is time to start thinking about our response to Godõs grace 

in making a commitment to the work of FPC in Germantown in the coming year. May 

we trust God enough to sow bountifully, as faithful stewards of all that God has given 

us. 

Your fellow servant, 

 

Randy Bremer 

W I N D O W SW I N D O W S  
O C T O B E R  2 0 1 5  V O L U M E  1 5 ,  I S S U E  9  

S P E C I A L  D A T E S  

O F  I N T E R E S T :  

 
 

¶Saturday 
October 3 

Revolutionary  
Germantown Festival 
10:00 AMû4:00 PM 

 

¶Sunday 
October 4 

World Communion 
Sunday 

Worship with 
Communion 
10:00 AM 

Apple Picking Trip 
2:00 PM 

 

¶Wednesday 
October 7 
Session 
7:00 PM 

 

¶Saturday 
October 10 

Cherry Crest Farm 
Trip 

9:30 AM 
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Financial 

 Report 
  

2015 Pledge Goal 

$350,000 
 

Pledge to  

August 31, 2015 

$247,230 
 

 

Expenses as of  

August 31, 2015 

Budget 

$560,429 
 

Actual 

$547,620 
 

 

Chal lenge  

Of fer ing 

August  
Athletes in Action 

  raised  

$1,508 
 

 

Communi ty  

Grants 
 

Center in the Park 

$2,500.00 
 

Germantown Avenue 

Crisis Ministry 

$2,750.00 
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2014 Community Grants 

 

GACM 12,000 

Northwest Interfaith Hospitality Network 6,000 

Center in the Park 5,000 

Whosoever Gospel Mission 6,000 

Presby's Inspired Life 2,000 

Reading Buddies Inc. 2,200 

Urban Resources Development Corporation 2,000 

My Place 2,000 

Total $37,200 

    

This is the second of several articles detailing the First Churchõs financial com-

mitment to Outreach and Mission. 

Each month Windows shows the amount of funds that have been provided to 

various community organizations.  Although this information is important, it 

only provides a snapshot of First Churchõs commitment to outreach and mis-

sion.  Below is a summary of the Community Grants which were awarded in 

2014.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Grants are awarded by the Mission and Outreach Committee.  The 

Committee requests applications from possible grant recipients through advertis-

ing.  The Committee verifies the needs of each application and determines the 

amount of the grant based on the amount requested.  The total amount of grants 

are based on funds allocated in the Churchõs budget for the year.   

Members of the Committee are:  Sherry Archer (Chair), Gloria Bethea, Rosy 

Walkenhorst, John Roberts, Sara Greene, Larry Elliott, Irene Overton, Veda 

Gibbs. Eileen Jones is the staff person. 

These grants are only one of the many programs First Church supports through 

Outreach and Mission.  Last monthõs Windows detailed the 2014 Challenge Offer-

ings which were $11,784.   The total of the amounts for these two programs was 

$48,984.  Watch for next monthõs issue of Windows for additional First Church 

Outreach and Mission programs. 
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As it has done for over forty years, First Church once again awarded scholarships for the 2015 academic 

year. This award program is funded by the General Scholarship Fund which is designated to support 

scholarships for people affiliated with our church. Awards are made each year from the earnings generat-

ed by the fund. This year $5500 was available. 

Applicants supply general information about themselves and the school and program they will attend as 

well as a letter of acceptance, transcript of grades and a statement about their interests and career goals. 

This information is essential for the evaluation by the Scholarship Committee so fully completed applica-

tions are needed to be considered for an award. This year's committee consisted of Earl Ball (Chair), 

Christian Heyer-Rivera (staff liaison) and Faith Wolford. 

Four applications that met the completion standards were submitted. Each of the four applicants was 

awarded a scholarship as follows: Krista Boerman ñ Jefferson College of Nursing Masters Program, 

DeShaye Carter ñ Drexel University for Computer Engineering, Taneisha Gibbs ñ Kaplan University 

Masters of Psychology Program, and Matthew Reisse ñ  Indiana University of Pennsylvania Mathematics 

Education Program. 

As we give our financial support to our church members, let us continue to pray for them as they begin 

this new chapter in their lives.  Krista and Taneisha will be returning to school in the midst of parent-

ing.  DeShaye and Matthew will be living on campus away from their families for the first time. Please 

pray for our scholars and their families that they all may be able to adjust to the changes and new oppor-

tunities their academic pursuits will bring. 

 

 

 

 

The Presbyterian Peace-making Offering is our Challenge Offering recipient for the month of Octo-

ber.  Without a doubt, our world is in need of peace. On our streets and in our communities, within our 

households and in our relationships, within groups and between factions, among nations and within the 

whole global community, we need peace. Stark reminders of our need for peace confront us every day, 

calling us to act and inviting us to engage in the work and witness of peacemaking.  The Presbyterian 

Peacemaking Offering provides a concrete way for all of us to contribute to the work of peacemaking.  A 

portion of the offering goes to the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.), a portion goes to the Presbytery of Phil-

adelphia and a portion remains here at The First Presbyterian Church in Germantown. òPeace I Leave 

with you; my peace I give to you.ó (John 14:27) 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

As we go through life, losses of all kinds can really pile up! People we love die. Our own health and abilities 

may decline. We may need to give up a job, a retirement goal, a home or a car. Relationships break. We may 

lose loved ones to prison, substance abuse, mental illness, or dementia. Churches close.  Friends leave our 

church or move out of the area. 

The òloss listó can go on, but so do our lives, and so do Godõs amazing gifts! The gifts may be spiritual gifts, 

simple gifts, obvious gifts and gifts well-hidden for a time. 

The Apostle Paul lived with both significant losses and with the recognition of Godõs daily gifts, enabling 

time to summarize his life experience with four words: òSorrowful, yet always rejoicing.ó (II Corinthians 

6:10)   

Deacon Don Carlin, M.Div. (who also has hospice chaplaincy experiences) will lead a six-week discussion 

series on the dual themes of losses and gifts, taking us into the seasons of Thanksgiving and Advent. The 

series will use insights and stories from scripture and contemporary life. Participants may simply listen or 

they may share their own insights and stories as the class moves forward. Depending on interest, the series 

has the potential to continue as a support group for church and community members living with loss. 

Exact dates and times for the series will be determined by mid-October and announced in the bulletins and 

the November edition of WINDOWS. Interested participants are encouraged to call Don Carlin ASAP (215

-247-4196 or 215-847-7895) with questions and/or with suggested meeting times in November/December 

that work best for them. 
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5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ  

bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴ  
ƻŦ  

²Lb5h²{ 
 

 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ  
hŎǘƻōŜǊ мп 

 

5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ 
ŦƻǊ  

ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘǎ  

Lƴ ǘƘŜ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ 

²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ .ǳƭƭŜǝƴ 
 

 

bƻƻƴ ƻƴ 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ 

 

Ct/D 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ hŶŎŜ IƻǳǊǎ 

 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅτCǊƛŘŀȅ 
млΥлл !aτпΥлл ta 

 

¢ƻ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ŀ 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƻǊ ŜǾŜƴǘ 

ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ 
 

Wƻŀƴ IŀǊǊƛǎ 
нмр-упо-ууммΣ ŜȄǘΦ мн   

 

{ŜƴŘ  !ƭƭ 
 

!ǊǘƛŎƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ  
ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ 
tǳōƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ 
¢ƻ 

5ŀǾƛŘ 5ŀǳƎƘŜǊǘȅ 
ŀǘ 

Ct/DΦDŜǊƳŀƴǘƻǿƴϪ 
ƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
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Would you like to learn more about God's heart for our city? Are you looking for tangible ways to be in-

volved in the transformation of our neighborhood? Do you need to be renewed, inspired, and equipped? 

Then the Christian Community Development Association (CCDA) is for you!  The Annual CCDA confer-

ence is being held this year in Memphis, Tennessee. We'd like to get a small group of people together from 

First Pres to attend this year's conference. Interested? Talk to Leah Hood or Christian Heyer-Rivera.  
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W  I  N  D  O  W  S  

HOUSING NEEDED for the �$�I�U�L�F�D�Q���&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�·�V�� �&�K�R�L�U��Saturday night November 14, 

2015. The choir will sing at First Church for our worship service on Sunday, November 

15. We are looking for six host families to house the children and adult chaperones. The  

children are grouped into ôfamily unitsõ and the breakdown is as follows: 2 homes with 1 

adult and 4 boys, 2 homes with 1 adult and three girls, 2 homes with 1 adult and 2 girls. 

For more information contact Dani Howard at 215-247-6769. 


